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All but perfect weather prevailed through- 

out this year’s Camp Meeting. Perpetual sun- 

shine prevailed during the first week of the 

Camp. A heavy rainfall, sent by God in respon- 

se to the prayers of those who recognized the 

desperate need of withering crops, burning 

forests, etc., fell during Friday night, Saturday, 

and early Sunday morning, but the last day 

of the Camp was free from rainfall from mid- 

morning. 

From far and near came this year’s Beulah 

Camp attendants. A sailor from British Colum- 

bia, now stationed in Nova Scotia, friends 

from Toronto and Ottawa, Ontario, and of 

course, the Maritimes, gave us a good Can- 

adian representation, while visitors from 

Maine, New Hampshire, Massachusetts, Ohio, 

Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, and one lady from 

Fort Worth, Texas, gave the Camp a wonder- 

ful representation from the U. S. A. So the 

fame of dear old Beulah Camp reaches far 

and near. 

“The most beautiful Camp Ground I have 

ever seen,” was the comment of our evangelist. 

Similar statements have been made by such 

men as Dr. John L. Brasher, Dr. C. W. Butler, 

Dr. Russell Delong, and others who have 

ministered at Beulah in former years. 

Among our Beulah attendants from distant 

points were Dr. and Mrs. A. T. Gleason and 

family, of University Park, Iowa; Rev. M. L. 

Blaisdell, of Hubbartson, Mass., attending 

Beulah Camp after forty-one years absence; 

Rev. W. H. Mullen, of Wollaston, Mass.; a 

Quartette and College Representative, from 

Eastern Nazarene College, Wollaston, Mass. ; 

and others. All welcome! 

“I’m starting right now to plan for next year, 

and I'm going to be here for the entire Camp,” 

__the fervent vow of one attending Beulah 

for the first time. This we hear every year. 

They always come back—if possible. 

Among the outstanding meetings of this 

year’s Camp The Missionary Rallies, the 

Bethany Bible College Service, the Ordination 

Service, the D. V. B. S. closing programme, 

the Young People’s Rally . . . What about the 

Love Feasts? They're always outstanding! 

And do you remember the wonderful singing 

in the closing service? I do, I do! 

Beulah Camp’s great ministry extended 

again this year through Sunday broadcasts 

over CFBC, Saint John, N. B. Thanks to the 

CBC for releasing “Church of the Air” time 

to allow for our broadcast; thanks also to the 

management and staff of CFBC for fine, co- 

operative service. 

“Sweep over my soul, sweep over my soul, 

Come gracious Spirit, sweep over my soul. 

Sweep out doubt and fear, sweep out doubt 

and fear, 

Come gracious Spirit, sweep out doubt and 

fear. 

Sweep in love and peace, sweep in love and 

peace, 

Come gracious Spirit, sweep in love and 
2» peace 1% 

God graciously responded to the earnest 

soul cry and swept over our souls. The chorus 

became a part of the Camp Meeting and we 

carry it with us into the new church year 

trusting that we shall often experience in our 

hearts and our churches the “in-sweep” of 

the Spirit's ministry! 

NEWS OF THE CHURCHES 

Rev. W. E. Greene, B.A., B.Ed., has been 

appointed to the presidency of Bethany Bible 

College. 

Douglas: Mitchell, who has been teaching 

on the staff of Bethany, has been appointed 

principal of the High School Department. 

Rev. B. 'M. Hicks, B.Th., who has been 

pastor of our church at Woodstock for the 

past seven years, has accepted a position on 

the teaching staff of Bethany. Brother Hicks 

will teach in the Bible Department. 

Lic. Glendon Kierstead has taken up pastoral 

work at Beals, Maine. 

Lic. and Mrs. Stewart Steeves have also 

entered the pastoral field and are located at 

Wood Harbour, N. S. 

Rev. G. A. Delong is continuing in the 

evangelistic field this year. Brother Delong has 

had good success in this field. His address is 

Fort Fairfield, Maine. 

A Tent Meeting is scheduled for Canter- 

bury, N. B., this summer with our Super- 

intendent, Rev. N. E. Trafton, Lic. Stillman 

Cameron, and Cedric Landers as special work- 

ers. Pray for this campaign. 

Riverside Youth Camp is now in progress 

to continue over Aug. 8th. Rev. Karl Gorman 

is evangelist. 

Rev. H. C. Mullen is retiring from pastoral 

work and will reside in Yarmouth, N. of 

Our Superintendent’s new address is Marys- 

ville, N. B. 

Rev. H. O. McGeorge and our Old Town, 

Maine, church are having a revival campaign 

Aug. 31-Sept. 11, with Rev. and Mrs. R. C. 

Stabler, of Montoursville, Pa., as special wor
k- 

€rs. 

At the Alliance Sessions of this year many 

important items of business were cared for... 

Rev. Norman E. Trafton, Alliance Super- 

intendent, presided over the Sessions with 

grace and efficiency. The confidence of the 

members of the Alliance was expressed to- 

ward Brother Trafton in re-electing him to 

the superintendency on the first ballot. 

By action taken this year, election of the 

Alliance Superintendent will be bi-annual. 

The Mission Boards, Home and Foreign, 

were elected for three-year terms, and accord- 

ing to the rule made this year this will be the 

practise in the future. 

A resolution passed this year calls for three 

representatives of the laity on the Bethany 

Bible College Board, Albert McGeorge, of 

Halifax, N. S., Norman Churchill, of Sandford, 

N. S., and Stora Emmett, of Old Town, Maine, 

were the laymen appointed for a three-year 

period. 

A resolution suggesting the name of our 

denomination be changed, was referred to the 

churches, with the request that the proposal 

be considered by pastors and people “carefully 

and prayerfully” and that the opinion of the 

churches be expressed by vote taken at meet- 

ings held during the church year 1955-56, 

such meetings to be presided over by the 

Superintendent. Further or Final consider- 

ation will be given the proposal at next year’s 

Alliance. 

Granted ordination by the Alliance this 

year were Karl Gorman, pastor, Sandford, 

N. S., Laurence Corey, pastor, Londonderry, 

N. S., and Kenneth Jewett, pastor, Meductic. 

Brothers Gorman and Corey were ordained 

at Beulah, Brother Jewett will be ordained at 

Meductic Aug. 11th. 

Granted license to preach were Jack Stevens, 

pastoring at Norton, N. B., Jack MacKenzie, 

evangelist, Hartland, N. B., Gerald Mac- 

Kinnon, of Halifax, N. S., Stillman Cameron, 

Black’s Harbour, N. B., senior student at Beth- 

any, and Hazen Ricker, Presque Isle, Maine, 

senior student at Bethany. 

The business of the Alliance was conduct- 

ed in an atmosphere of harmony, tolerance, 

and understanding befitting an assembly of 

Christian people. The Lord be praised! 

RIVERSIDE CAMP COMMITTEES 

RIVERSIDE HOTEL 

IMPORTANT NOTICE The closing scene of this year’s Beulah 

Camp with hundreds joining hands for a 

three-ring circle of the Tabernacle in a last, 

precious “blest be the tie that binds” moment 

and prayer of commitment for the future. 

Who can forget that scene? When and where 

shall we see anything to equal or surpass it? 

At Beulah Camp of '56? God grant it! 

F. A. Anderson, J. A. Owens 

H. O. McGeorge, H. E. Anderson 

G. A. DeLong, W. H. Fernley 

J. A. Blinn 

(Last two named to have charge of rooms) 

M. W. Bagley. (added later) 

Please send all ARTICLES, REPORTS 

and NOTICES for the ‘Highway’ to the 

Editor: 

Rev. B. C. Cochrane, 233 Aberdeen 

St., Fredericton, N. B. 

S
S
 

RIVERSIDE GROUNDS 

O. W. Ames, Cecil Emery 

Eldon Grass, Lester Todd 

James Jewett, Wm. Burbury. 

One of the memorable moments of the 

Camp ... during prayer time at the Tabernacle 

altar, seeking souls had found help in God, 

and, while we lingered in the presence of God, 
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